Attachment 6
2012-0219 
September 5, 2012 

ISSUES FOLLOW UP FROM  JULY 17th BREIFING:

[bookmark: _GoBack]At 17th meeting, certain policy issues related to the request were identified for further review and discussion. The issues are enumerated below, along with the response by Council or Executive staff. This information was originally included in the 8/21/12 Budget and Fiscal Committee Staff report.

1. Aerospace Employment: The proposed $1.8 million of support to aerospace and veteran employment training is proposed to be a three year initiative using one time funds. Given the uncertain economy, especially as it impacts veterans, more information is needed on the ramp-down of the programs, how program participants will be transitioned when the funding ends, and if there are plans to continue the program with other revenue.

Executive Response:  Funding for all WorkSource partners fluctuates from year to year, and program staff plans ahead for the ramping up and down of their programs as required by the available funding. There will be some capacity to continue serving veterans through WorkSource Renton and the King County Veterans program (KCVP). It will be reduced capacity, but the exact amount is not yet known since federal money varies from year to year. These funds are budgeted annually as they become available. Ramping the program down includes completing the training and placement of all veterans currently enrolled in the program, and reducing staff as needed depending on available funding within the broader workforce development partnerships in the WorkSource system. Appropriate levy partners, and other agencies and programs will be used to enhance and extend services to veterans in conjunction with the KCVP.

Prior to the VHS Levy funds ending in 2014, DCHS will look at the current environment for hiring in the aerospace industry and analyze other available funding options to support the program. DCHS staff will continue to coordinate planning with the King County Aerospace Alliance to analyze hiring and training needs in early 2014. The Alliance includes both aerospace employers who will understand the hiring demands in the industry at that time and the publicly funded organizations like King County, Workforce Development Council and the community and technical colleges (some are recipients of the Air Washington $20 million federal grant). The department staff will work closely with these partners and analyze the need to continue at the current level or ramp down and then leverage funds among the Alliance partners to respond to the labor market demands at the time. 

2. Mobile Medical Unit: The request includes $375,000 for repair or replacement of the mobile medical unit used for outreach and services. Since transmittal of the request, staff has learned that the repair or replacement of the mobile medical van has evolved into replacement of the leased unit due to the fact that the lessor is unwilling to make the extensive structural repairs needed to keep the current unit roadworthy. Additional information and analysis is needed to determine the ongoing costs and impacts of a county purchased unit.

Council Staff Response:  Based on information from Executive staff, purchase of a new mobile medical unit is projected to cost between $363,000 and $402,000. Once purchased, the new mobile medical unit will be owned and operated by Public Health. Fleet administration has been consulted and provided projected costs for fuel and storage of the new unit; fuel and other operating costs are assumed in the 2012 mobile medical unit budget currently funded by the VHSL. Executive staff notes that Fleet Administration will allow Public Health to store the new mobile medical unit in the existing fleet storage facility in Renton. 

Council staff contacted legal counsel in the Prosecutor’s Office as to whether purchase of the unit, which is a capital asset, is allowable with Levy funds. The responding Deputy Prosecuting Attorney wrote, “Ordinance 17072 would allow the purchase of a mobile unit, provided the cost is associated with the provision of regional health and human services to a wide range of people in need of such services.” VHSL strategy 2.1.C Mobile Medical Outreach is provided via the mobile medical unit, serving veterans and other adults. 

Youth and Young Adult Homelessness:  At the July17th committee meeting, staff  identified that the current Youth and Young Adult (YYA) shelter bed capacity in King County, shown below in table four, is 68 beds. Staff also noted Committee members expressed concern over the low number of shelter beds available for homeless YYA relative to the estimated number of homeless youth and young adults. Members further inquired as to whether bed capacity would be increased as a result of the $854,000 investment and if so, when capacity would be added.

						Table 4. 
King County YYA Shelter 
Bed Capacity
	
	Shelter Beds

	Youth
	22

	Young Adult
	46

	Total
	68







Council Staff Response: 
· Updated YYA Homeless Estimates: At the July 17th Committee meeting, staff noted that there were an estimated 1,104 YYA homeless King County, based on raw data from a YYA homelessness point in time count that occurred in May. Shortly after the July 17th meeting, the May point in time count was adjusted to 685 homeless or unstably housed YYA, with another estimated 300 YYA not captured the count. The revised homeless YYA figure is now somewhere between 685 and 985, or more, given that the point in time count could not have captured all homeless YYA. 

· Priority Action Steps to Prevent and End Youth/Young Adult Homelessness-An Implementation Plan: In June, a task force comprised of several local philanthropies and investors, public funders, and youth and young adult service providers released a report entitled Priority Action Steps to Prevent and End Youth/Young Adult Homelessness: An Implementation Plan. 

The Implementation Plan identifies three short-term, recommendations around YYA homelessness that focus on system change, prioritizing infrastructure that would result in a “comprehensive system”. The three priority recommendations of the Implementation Plan are: 
1. Coordinated Engagement-systematically assess needs and match services to need
2. Prevention-preserve family connections and engage runaways before becoming street involved
3. Data Coordination-improve data collection and reporting

The three identified priorities are intended to work together to create an effective and coordinated system for homeless YYA. However, the Implementation also states that the three priorities will only be effective if there are enough services and housing to meet the need which is currently not the case:
The three short-term priorities for investment…make significant enhancements to the existing services system. However, they will be effective only if the capacity of the housing and services can meet need, which it currently cannot. More housing and services programs are needed, particularly in areas with minimal resources and growing need. (pg. 6)

The Implementation Plan does not include a priority calling for increased bed capacity, either shelter or transitional beds, despite the stated recognition that current capacity is inadequate to meet demand.
 
· Shelter Bed Impact and Timeline: There are no YYA capital and services funds planned for investment in 2012.The program descriptions that are in Attachment A to 2012-0219 state that $854,000 of the one-time VHSL The funds would be part of a Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA) advertised in the spring of 2013, with funding released in early 2014. 

The transmitted program description for YYA housing capital and services does not explicitly state that homeless YYA shelter capacity would be added. The program description narrative notes that the $854,000 of one time VHSL funds set aside for would be invested according to the priorities resulting from the next regional planning process led by King County Department of Community and Human Services and according to the Committee to End Homelessness’s Combined Funders NOFA process. The YYA 2013 budget placeholder language included in attachment A to Proposed Ordinance 2012-0219 states, 

There is an emerging youth and young adult homeless planning initiative that has received significant support from private foundations in our region, and that was recently reviewed by the Governing Board of the CEH. Priority Action Steps to Prevent and End Youth and Young Adult Homelessness identified initial strategies toward a comprehensive and coordinated regional planning effort which will be undertaken by King County on behalf of the region. The Regional Human Services Levy Oversight Board is also particularly interested in ending youth and young adult homelessness. Housing capital and services funds for homeless youth and young adults will be invested per the priorities identified in this planning process, and through the CEH’s Combined Funders NOFA process. This activity also supports Levy Goal 1, preventing and ending homelessness.

Council staff inquired as to whether bed capacity for homeless YYA would be added as a result of the $854,000 investment proposed. Executive staff responded: 
The funds will likely add more bed and housing capacity, but the funds will not be awarded until 2013 so that the landscape assessment and planning process can be completed before any decision is made about what additional housing and related services are needed for homeless youth and young adults. Depending on the outcome of the planning process, the relative need of housing to services, and the amount of levy funds available, we could potentially add anywhere from six to 23 units/beds.
Options for Addressing Homeless Youth and Young Shelter Bed Capacity: At the request of the Committee Chair, staff analyzed two options that the Committee may wish to consider regarding homeless YYA shelter capacity and the VHSL supplemental request. See table five below.

Table 5.
	Option
	Details
	Timeline

	No Change
$854,000
2013-2014
	· Potential to add from six to 23 shelter or transitional housing beds
· Requires additional planning process
	· RFP-2013
· Beds open-2014

	Direct Allocation
$310,000
2012
	· Adds 17 YYA shelter beds, increasing shelter capacity by 25 percent 
· Adds employment services for homeless youth 
· Supports priorities identified in “Priority Action Steps to Prevent and End Youth and Young Adult Homelessness: An Implementation Plan” by increasing housing and services to meet demands
	· 30-60 days beds open




Council staff contacted youth housing providers to inquire as to availability of YYA shelter beds. Specifically, providers were asked whether additional shelter beds were needed (yes); could shelter beds be opened up immediately (30-60 days) if funding was made available (yes); and, if so how many beds and at what cost. Providers were also asked to prioritize other services for homeless YYA that would enhance stability. Table six below shows the details of the provider responses. 

Table 6. 
	2012 Amount
	Organization
	What is Funded
	Age Served

	$165,000
	Auburn Youth Resources
	Four 24/7 shelter beds
	Youth (under 18)

	$60,000
	Friends of Youth
	Eight overnight shelter beds
	Young Adult (18-24)

	$50,000
	Orion/YouthCare
	Five overnight shelter beds
	Young Adult (18-24)

	$35,000
	Friends of Youth
	Employment Services 
	Young adult(18-24)

	$310,000
	TOTAL 2012 Funds
	17 added shelter beds
	


 
Should the Committee wish to make direct allocations to YYA providers for the provision of shelter beds and employment services in 2012, Proposed Ordinance 2012-0219 requires amendment. At the direction of the Chair, staff has prepared an amendment and title amendment (attachments two and three).

3. Contract Monitoring and Reporting: In addition to the existing VHSL annual report, the Council required quarterly reporting on VHSL contracts and finances starting in 2007 due to concerns over the slow pace of funds being released. The quarterly reports and documents provided to the Council over several years of quarterly (and annual) reporting did not indicate an under-spending pattern. The Council should be assured that appropriate monitoring and reporting of VHSL contracts and finances is occurring. Further analysis of the department’s contract monitoring and financial reporting processes is underway.

Executive Response: Since the vast majority of levy funded programs are already in place and fully engaged in providing services at the beginning of the renewed levy, the department does not expect delay similar to the startup phase of the original levy. The department is taking several steps to ensure that there is no significant delay in expenditures with the 2012-2017 levy. The steps include: 

1). Additional Financial Management Practices:  DCHS has implemented additional internal control procedures to monitor and report on VHSL program expenditures. These new financial management practices provide for prudent management of VHSL financial resources by requiring timely fiscal monitoring and reporting of contract and program expenditure variances. The new business process involves:
· DCHS will implement a formal budget variance review and analysis of all SIP expenditures by activity. 
· Contracts, direct services, and administrative expenses will be allocated into monthly increments and adjusted as appropriate to facilitate monthly and quarterly analysis.
· On a quarterly basis, meetings will be held where SIP actual expenditures will be compared to budget and all variances will be reviewed and analyzed as appropriate by the fiscal staff, with input and explanation from the responsible program staff. 
· Quarterly expenditure reviews will enable detection and analysis of any over-expenditure and under-expenditure patterns in a timely and efficient manner, so that management action and reporting may be taken as necessary.
2). Renewed Focus on Contracting Process and Procedures:  the Division has been involved in a Lean process for the contracting function. This includes reviewing all steps involved in contracting to look for efficiencies in our processes. Changes being implemented include increased standardization of contract processes and documents, regular training of contract monitors, and scheduled site visits.  

3). A Revised Contracting Period: the new levy is based upon annual allocations for each project rather than the six year allocations used in the previous levy. This will permit the review and re-allocation of unspent funds on an annual basis as part of the adopted budget process.  

All VHS Levy Financial Reports will include under-expenditure information to keep the Council informed on this issue. Financial information will be sent to the Council in June, September and December as described below.

There are new reporting requirements mandated for the 2012-2017 Veterans and Human Services Levy (VHSL) program pursuant to Ordinance 17200. These require the reporting of additional detail to the Council on levy revenue, the status of funding commitments and expenditures for each activity. This new, additional financial detail includes:
a. the total actual and projected revenue and expenditures for the veterans and regional human services funds for each year of the levy and cumulatively for the life of the current levy
b. The total amount of funding expended to date by strategy, substrategy, activity or program
c. The total amount of funding contracted to date by strategy, substrategy, activity or program
d. Explanations of all changes from the previous year’s financial plan and changes from the projected budget; and
e. All levy operation and administration costs, including all full-time equivalents and term-limited temporaries supported by the levy, the number of contracts administered form levy funds.
Regular reports per year on the renewed levy are required to be sent to the County Council that detail the performance and financial status of the 2012-2017 levy.  The reports are:
Annual Financial Report-The Annual Financial report will outline levy revenues, status of funding commitments, and expenditures for each activity through December of the prior year and will be submitted to the King County Council by June 30. The June 30 submittal date allows for accurate financial information based on year-end timelines.
Performance Evaluation Report-Performance Evaluation reports will cover January through December of the previous year and will be submitted to the King County Council by June 30.  These reports will provide data on the performance
of levy-funded activities, including progress toward meeting overall levy goals and strategies.
Annual Program Report-Annual Program Reports will cover the period of January through December of the previous year and will be submitted to the County Council by June 30.  These reports will include a transmittal letter from the boards assessing progress made toward levy goals, and will highlight program accomplishments, including client stories as examples, and any modifications that were made within strategy areas to improve performance or reprioritized activities to achieve desired results.
Mid-Year Financial Update-A Mid-Year Financial Update through June of the year of submittal will be transmitted by December 1. This will detail similar information as the annual financial report but through the first half of the year.  In addition, during the annual budget review which is submitted in September of each year, the Council will review financial plans for the two levy funds which will include under-expenditure information.  
Mid-Year Performance Update-The levy will publish a Mid-Year Performance Update to provide more frequent data which can be sued to make necessary program modifications to improve performance. These reports will cover January through June of the year of submittal and will be transmitted by December 1.

4. What Wasn’t Funded: Members inquired as to what areas and strategies were underfunded in the first levy period that resulted in the one-time funds becoming available. The majority of VHSL program funds underspent were under strategy one, Enhancing Services and Access for Veterans. Table seven below identifies the specific areas and strategies that were not fully expended, as requested.

Table 7.
	Underspending by Area
	Amount
	Percent of Total Underspending

	Strategy 1 Veterans
	   
	 

	Expand Geographic Range of KCVP
	 $   952,260 
	 

	Increase Capacity of KCVP
	 $   635,872 
	 

	Dedicated Phone Resources for Vets
	 $   291,666 
	 

	Training for Community Providers
	 $   200,000 
	 

	Sub Total Strategy 1
	 $2,079,798 
	33%

	Strategy 2 Homelessness
	   
	 

	Initiatives to Identify and Engage Long Term Homeless
	 $     26,441 
	 

	Investment in Supportive Services
	 $   103,260 
	 

	Permanent Housing Placements for CJ
	 $          449 
	 

	Housing Stability Program
	 $   389,669 
	 

	Sub Total Strategy 2
	 $   519,819 
	8%

	Strategy 3 Behavioral Health
	   
	 

	Train Providers on PTSD
	 $   192,628 
	 

	In Home Services for Depression
	 $     28,033 
	 

	Sub Total Strategy 3
	 $   220,661 
	4%

	Strategy 4 Strengthening Families
	   
	 

	Treatment Resources for Family Treatment Court
	 $     56,568 
	 

	Sub Total Strategy 4
	 $     56,568 
	1%

	Strategy 5 Management and Evaluation
	   
	 

	Evaluation
	 $   586,787 
	 

	Cross System Planning: Foster Youth
	 $   250,000 
	 

	Planning, Training, and Service Design
	 $   400,000 
	 

	HIPPA Consulting
	 $     68,749 
	 

	Develop Common Data Set
	 $   197,493 
	 

	Facilitation of Partnerships
	 $   124,636 
	 

	Sub Total Strategy 5
	 $1,627,665 
	26%

	Administration and Board Support
	 $1,778,393 
	28%

	Total Underspent
	 $6,282,904 
	 





